
                 Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 
 
 
 
            Thursday August 30, 2018 
 
 
The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 
Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 
Haueter. All Trustees were present.  
 
Minutes Approved.  
                                             

 
The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.  
 
PUBLIC SPEAKS 
Scott McCreary thanked the township for cutting the ash trees on French Hill Road.  
Homer Blackstone, 780 Willow Dale, complained about his neighbor being a nuisance. 
They have trash, high grass and loud noises and other things. Zoning Inspector Weekley 
will send a letter and explain the nuisance ordinance to his neighbor.  
 
TRUSTEES 
 
Motion by Haueter and seconded by Ackerman to charge $50 for township business’s hall 
rental and $100 for nonresident business’s hall rental and a $100 deposit. Also for either 
nonprofit or personal use a $100 deposit. Roll call Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and 
Ackerman yes. Motion by Haueter and seconded by Ackerman to approve $19,300 for 
compost pad, to be reimbursed by Stark-Tusc-Wayne Joint Solid Waste. Roll call, 
Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, Ackerman yes. Motion by Haueter and seconded by 
Ackerman to approve $4,570 to repair cement on sidewalks and cement to garage doors. 
Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and 
seconded by Ritterbeck to accept with regret the resignation of John Walsh from the 
Zoning Board of Appeals. Roll call Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes. 
Motion by Haueter and seconded by Ritterbeck to purchase a new Hustler 60” rear 
discharge mower for $12,291.01. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman 
yes. The Trustees discussed the drainage problems on Fieldstone and decided to put in 
topsoil and plant new grass to see if that will help. Trustees would like to thank the Reeves 
Foundation and the Rosenberry Foundation for their grants. There will be a Records 
Retention Meeting at 6:45pm September 13. The Board then discussed Township affairs in 
general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.   
 
ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 
______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 
John P. McClellan.                                       Mike Haueter 
______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                
Don Ackerman                                             Matthew S. Ritterbeck   



 


